East Martin Christian School



Knight's News

March 6, 2020

~Partnering with Families ~ Educating Christian Leaders ~ Building Futures on Christ ~

School Calendar

3/9-13 lowa Assessments (3rd-8th grade)

3-134 Butterbraid Orders due

3/21 Kindergarten Roundup

3/25 Butterbraid pickup (2:30)

Carpool Dates

Wednesday 3/11 P.M. Friday 4/3 P.M. Wednesday, April 22 P.M. Wednesday, May 13 P.M.

Hot Lunch

Wednesday, 3/11 Corn Dogs

Friday, 3/13 Walking Tacos

Band Practice Sheet

3/7-13 blue

Newsletter Information

Deadline is 7P.M. Wednesday Send submissions to Newsletter@EastMartin.org

269-672-5722 Office@EastMartin.org www.EastMartin.org

Principal's Note

While we have had no reported cases of COVID-19 (the novel coronavirus) in Michigan, the school is receiving guidance from the health department. A flier regarding prevention of COVID-19 is attached to this newsletter. The school will be contacted by the health department if they recommend any further action for the school. Please note that handwashing, covering your cough, staying home if ill, and regular cleaning of surfaces that are often touched helps limit the spread of the disease. Thank you for encouraging these habits with your children.

March is Reading Month!

Our theme this year is the Olympics, and we are hoping to have a great competition between grades as we reach for fun and learning all month long! Parents have been sent a packet home with details about fun dress-up days, activities, kick-off and closing ceremonies, and what is being asked of parents to make this a month to remember!

Butterbraid Fundraiser

Attached to this newsletter is the form for selling Butterbraids to raise money for the school. These are delicious treats for family and friends,

and a great way to help out the school. Thank you, Beth Van-Dyke, for your support for East Martin Christian School!



East Martin Christian School
516 118th Avenue ~ Martin, MI 49070



Leep/Westendorp Fundraiser

East Martin CRC is hosting a joint fundraiser to benefit both the families of Stacie Leep and Brian Westendorp. Stacie suffered a stroke in December and Brian received a heart transplant in February; both spent months in the hospital and are looking at a lengthy recovery. Due to these issues, these families have experienced extensive medical expenses that will continue for some time. On April 18, we are hosting a breakfast fundraiser at East Martin Christian School, 516-118th Avenue, Martin from 8a-10a. If you are able to attend or

donate food to the event please RSVP to eastmartinfundraiser@gmail.com with the number attending and/or to express your interest in donating food or contact Mardi Noorman at 616-836-2871. If you are unable to attend but would still like to donate, please mail any donations, made payable, to East Martin Christian Reformed Church, 510-118th Avenue, Martin, MI 49070. Please write Leep/Westendorp on the envelope.

Pinewood Derby Cutout Day

Cadets and Gems, the date for Pinewood Derby cut-out is March 7, from 9:00 to noon in the school gym. Get ready to win first, second or third place trophy for speed, or best in show for creativity....step one—cut out day on March 7th!





Kindergarten Roundup

If you know someone who may be interested in our school, please encourage them to come to Kindergarten Roundup at 9:00 on March 21. Call the school to reserve a spot or sign up on our website under the News and Events tab.

Providence CRC

Providence CRC is seeking a part-time facilities manager to work approximately 20 hours a week. The best candidate will have experience in maintenance of a commercial building and overseeing the cleaning of a facility. An application and job description can be obtained by contacting Dan Netz at dnetz@duttonchristianschool.org. A committee will determine when applications are no longer accepted.